PAC Meeting Minutes

Oct 25th, 2022

Meeting called to order @ 7:45pm

Treasure's report: noting to report

Admin Report:

- Going to practice "Hold & Secure" drill with school in the month of Nov 2022 as well as practicing health and safety
- Photo retake Nov 03, 2022
- Diwali celebrated at school
- Halloween parade for kindergarten to Grade 3, parents are welcome to view in the gym during the afternoon.
- Cross Country Run grade 2-7 @ Sunshine Hills Elementary Nov 26th, 2022 @ 3:30-5:30
- Volleyball lots of kids turned up for it
 - > Doing lunchtime intermural and playing other schools
- Pumpkin Patch at school \$5 a child, Friday Nov 28th, 2022
- Ride, Bike, Roll, or Walk to school free passport given to kids to entre and win prize
- Received 24 Stride bikes going to start with kindergarten grade 2 kids first to teach them how to ride
- "I Ride" bike safety for grades 3-5
- Delview Stem program we work with the high school with regards to technology
 - Mark/Darryl to get a list of names of the grade 12 students helping with the stem project and Walking School Bus; therefore, Gibson can provide a scholarship for one of the students

Old Bizz:

- Darryl to put together a list of equipment, supplies, etc... and a dollar amount and follow up with Julia
- Sensory room list to be made and sent to Raheela
- Garden at the front of the school has been fixed
 - We are going to have a covered green house in the back of the school
 - > Darryl is going to build new gardens in the front of the school
- Positive Behaviour work shops available through Delta police, parents can sign up
- Yearbook more focused on grade 7 (keep sake)
 - ➤ About 20 pages
 - > Around \$14

- > Teachers are willing to work on it to put it together
- Mark to update the Gibson website with correct info and contacts

New Bizz:

- Grade 7 grad will be at Delview with a dance after
- Hot lunches are coming back this fall
 - ➤ Doughnut days are also in the works PAC will come to the school and sell doughnuts to help raise money (PAC to follow up)
- Need news letters translated due to demographics of the school
 - A lot of the parents/grandparents are unaware of the events and other things going on at or within the school because of the lack of translation
 - ➤ Mark and Darryl to follow up with multicultural worker or possibly work with other students and/or parents to help translate news letters
 - Also, the idea to voice record the news letters and have that translated
- Donation letter to be sent out to help raise money for PAC
- Book fair was very successful
- Kindness Program to be launched around Feb (pink shirt day) Raheela has possible sponsors
 - Possibly putting signs around the school about kindness and promoting it
- Walking School Bus need more volunteers

Next PAC meeting Monday Nov 28th, 2022 @ 6:30pm